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Communications & Administration

The upcoming July 18 concert and the August 8 60th Anniver-
sary Concert are expected to be the biggest to date. The 60th an-
niversary will have kids face painting, free ice cream for the first
100 visitors, and a performance by Hazel Miller.

SECA Security was on site last week to conduct field work for
the Town Hall campus security audit, which will report on both
physical, cyber and risk management vulnerabilities of the Town
and recommend appropriate changes.

The Trustees will receive a draft Capital Improvement Program
list of projects at the July meeting, with a complete presentation
at the August Trustee meeting. The first draft of the 2020 Town
budget will be presented in September.

The Planning and Zoning Commission has been diligently work-
ing on a Town Master Plan update, which will be presented to
the public in October to the Trustees in November.




Building Department

June Permit Rev.: $46,632.58

Open Space

Plan Review,
$6,989.13




Public Works Department

June Staff Time Allocation (including contractors)
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B Fleet Repair and Maintenance
¥ Hunter Run Maintenance
B Town Hall - IT
Front Office

M Code Enforcement

The temporary stage was set up in Columbine Park to provide
shelter for both the first concert in the park as well as the 4th of
July festivities. It is dismantled between the 4th and the second
concert and in between the 2nd and 3rd concerts to prevent per-
manent damage to the lawn and to prevent damage to the stage
materials.

The top lift of asphalt was applied to the new section of Fairway
this month. The road is fully drivable and the temporary road
along Wild Plum is being removed—some of the temporary road
materials will remain on site to serve as the truck turn around ar-
ea required in the Wild Plum construction management plan.

The Town Hall sprinkler system required several routine repairs.
A new drain pipe was installed and buried to carry water from
the town hall directly to the gutter on the north side of the build-
ing. All of the trees on the property were pruned and trimmed.

All of the fire extinguishers in Town Hall and all of the police
units were tested and recharged. Interior security signs were or-
dered and installed on doors and windows.




Community Development

Wild Plum Farm

The on-site landscaping and infrastructure is expended
to be complete in the next eight weeks although these
amenities will still not be available for public use for the
foreseeable future.

Currently, Toll Brothers is in a phase of due diligence
with a pending sale for the 84 semi-custom home sites at
Wild Plum. The Metro district and the 11 custom lots
are expected to stay under the control of Lennar.

Toll Brothers has indicated to the Town that they do not
plan to submit any changes to the approved architectur-
al concepts that have been approved, although they may
submit additional plans in the future to supplement the
current stock. Those plans would be required to go
through the full public process for approval.

Toll brothers hopes to begin construction on two model
and 3-4 spec homes in 2019.




